College 
of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

April 8, 2005, 2-4 pm, 3-104L MCB Bldg.

Present:  
Stu Goldstein (Chair), Leslie Schiff, Martha Flanders, Frank Barnwell, Janet Schottel, Jean Underwood, Shelly Christman, Robin Wright, Jean Marie Lindquist

Not Present:
Jane Phillips, Pete Snustad, Anna Mosser

1.  Approval of minutes from February 11, 2005 meeting.

The minutes from this meeting were reviewed and approved by the committee with one minor change.  

2.  New Business

 a.   Information about a new course:  Biol 1010 (J. Schottel)

Handouts were passed out to the committee on the new Biol 1010 Proposal.  Janet explained that the proposal is for a new General Biology course geared to IT students who would like to see more applications of biology to engineering.  The proposal will be reviewed both by IT and CBS and be submitted to the committee for approval in the Fall.  The committee was asked to review the proposal and send any comments to Janet.  

The following are some of the questions and comments that arose during the discussion of the new course: 

-- new course must contain the core concepts of biology

-- modify some labs to accommodate IT students taking this course

-- how many specially trained TAs will be needed

-- will IT students be required to take this course

-- if more work is required, will the grading scheme be different

-- what issues need to be addressed for transferring students

b. Enforcing Prerequisites for BioC 3021 – Discussion (Robin Wright/Janet Schottel)

Janet Schottel passed out copies of a document on BioC 3021, outlining the background of the course, the request for enforcing course prerequisites, rationale behind the request, difficulties in enforcing the prerequisites, action taken and questions to ponder.  

Action taken:  Robin Wright passed out copies of an analysis she did on students who took BioC 3021, their course background and their success in the course.  Major conclusions:

-- Previous chemistry course work is not a predictor of success in BioC 3021.

-- There is a positive correlation between GPA and the grade received in BioC 3021.

BioC 3021 instructors are surprised by the results and would like to continue to analyze this information.  Questions to be considered are: 

-- are prerequisites over-rated?

-- should more CBS courses be analyzed to determine if prerequisites are predictors of success?

-- are there other outcomes, in addition to grades, that could be measured?

-- are courses being “dumbed down” to accommodate the ill-prepared students?

Robin indicated that more data will be gathered and analyzed throughout the summer and continued discussions will take place in the Fall.  

3.  Old Business

a.  Balance of Courses offered during Fall and Spring Semester (Jean Underwood)

Jean Underwood passed out four draft spreadsheets on Math/Physic/Chem lectures, labs and discussion classes for Spring Semester 2005 and Fall Semester 2004.  The committee thanked Jean for her efforts and all the good information.   

Jean mentioned that her office has a new staff member, Meghan Jones, who will be working with community colleges in the recruitment of transfer students.  She will maintain a database on transfer students including what courses they have taken prior to entering CBS.

b. Cross-Listing of NSci 4167  (Robin Wright)

At the last EPC meeting, the committee discussed whether Nsci 4167 should be cross-listed with biology.  It is the policy of the committee to refrain from cross-listing courses.  The committee’s recommendation was to keep the Neuroscience course designator but to advertise the course with a broader description to include biology students.  It was decided this agenda item should be revisited today for Robin’s comments.  Robin agreed with the committee’s decision.  

c.  Collecting WI papers?

In an effort to assure the requirements are fulfilled by students taking WI courses, Leslie Schiff agreed to revise the WI contract form to clearly state what the University’s WI requirements are, so that faculty advisors who sign off on the form are aware that this is 30% of the final grade.  The committee agreed that Directors of Undergraduate Studies should limit students to registering for one WI course, unless they can prove it is different from the previous course, or unless the student has petitioned and received approval from Laurel Carroll.  It was also suggested that as part of the WI contract the students be required to send a copy of their final WI paper to their Director of Undergraduate Students.  

4.  Announcments

a. Degree Residency Program

The committee reviewed the revised “Policy on Undergraduate Residency Credit Requirements” from the Senate Committee on Educational Policy.  

b. Strategic Planning (added at the meeting by Robin Wright)

Robin encouraged the committee (and their colleagues) to attend the meeting with President Bruninks on April 14, to voice their opinions and concerns regarding the Academic Task Force report.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm.  

Respectfully submitted by Jean Marie Lindquist

List of Handouts from the meeting and on file

February 11, 2005 EPC Minutes (Jean Marie)

Biol 1010 Proposal (Janet Shottel)

Analysis of proposal from biochemistry to enforce prerequisite (Chem 2301, first sememster organic chemistry) for entry into Biochemistry 3021 (Robin Wright) 

Fall Semester 2004 Lectures: Math, Physics, Chem – draft (Jean)

Fall Semester 2004 Math, Chem, Physics Lab and Discussion Classes – draft (Jean)

Spring Semester 2005 Lectures:  Math, Physics, Chem – draft (Jean)

Spring Semester 2005 Math, Physics, Chem Lab and Discussion Classes – draft (Jean)

Policy on Undergraduate Residency Credit Requiremens (Senate Committee on Educational Policy)
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